
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Friday, January 17, 2020 

Dear James Bowie High School Families, 

At approximately 11:00 a.m., all E Hall classrooms were evacuated for about 

45 minutes because of a strong smell of gas in one of the classrooms. The 

Austin ISD School Resource Officers (SRO) on campus immediately contacted 

the Austin Fire Department. 

Fire department officials investigated and found a leak on one of the valves in 

the science lab. The Bowie gas main was shut off. Once AFD Special 

Operations and AISD PD determined the area was safe, students and staff 

returned to their classes. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the 

office at 512-414-5247. As always, we thank you for your support of James 

Bowie High School. 

Sincerely, 

Mark Robinson 

Principal 

James Bowie High School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


